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Wet Mornings 
When it is raining in the mornings, the chil-

dren come straight into school and we ask 

parents coming by vehicle to use the drop-off 

facility. If a friend, neighbour or relative is ever bringing 

your child to school and you receive a text, please pass it 

on and let them know asap so that they don’t need to 

park up. It’ll further help reduce congestion. Thanks. 

Blythswood Care  
We are hoping to collect a few Christmas box-
es (shoe boxes) for Blythswood Care to distrib-
ute to poor and disadvantaged children across 
Europe. Hopefully it’ll make their Christmas a 
little more special. A Blythswood Leaflet is 
attached to this newsletter. If you need more, 
please let us know. Blythswood are hoping to 
collect the boxes in mid November.  
Many thanks for your support and generosity. 

 Halsall PTFA  
Bonfire Night 

(Tuesday 5th November) 

Gates open 6-00pm 
Bonfire lit 7-00pm 
Fireworks 7-30pm 
£5 adults £1 children 

DJ and music, glowies, BBQ, 
candifloss, bacon baps, hot 

dogs, soup, beverages, 
sweets, toffee apples 

Harvest Service 
Sunday  

13th October 
9-30am 

Please come along 
and help us to say 

thanks to God. 
Everyone Welcome. 

See you there. 

Macmillan Coffee Afternoon 
A massive thank you to those who baked some 
amazing cakes or donated cakes and those who 
came along to set out tables, serve, clear away 

and help to organise things. Without your help and  
commitment, such events could never happen.  

Altogether we raised 
over £466. What a 
magnificent effort.  
Thanks once again.  

 School Bell 
Please try and ensure that your child is in the 

playground by 8-55am each day. Children 

arriving in the playground after this time,  

receive a late mark. If it is wet, icy, there are 

temporary traffic lights or the roads are just 

busy, please try and leave earlier.  

Children settle down to their lessons much 

better if they arrive a school un-rushed and 

have had time to meet their friends, chat and 

play etc. They are more focussed, they learn 

faster and make more progress over time.  

Your support with this matter is appreciated. 

School Breaks-Up for  

Half-Term next Friday at 

normal time 3-30pm. 
Sports Club until 4-30pm 

Kidz Club until 5-3Opm 

Required Welfare 

Assistant 

12-00noon—1-00pm daily 
To provide lunchtime supervision.  
You’d be helping children in the din-
ing room, monitoring the playground 
and keeping everyone safe and hap-

py. 
If you love working with children and 

love a challenge, this could be it. 
Please contact school if you are  

Parent Consultations 

(Autumn Term) 

We are holding our first set of parent 

consultations next Tuesday. Everyone 

should have been allocated a time slot.   

Please try and arrive punctually so that 

we can keep everyone on-schedule. 

This will reduce delays and any frustra-

tion of waiting too long. Please do not 

take more than your allotted time. 

Many thanks.  

Spooky Disco 
Friday 18th October 
6-00pm to 7-30pm 

Book your child into Kidz Club as 
well.  It’ll only be £8 in total.  

At Kidz Club, there’ll be hot dogs, 
cakes and juice. Yummy! 

Umbrellas 
For reasons of health and 

safety, we ask that  
parents do not send  

children to school with an umbrella.  With 
so many children in the playground, they 

can cause an accident. 
Only recently a child was accidentally 
poked in the eye by an umbrella spoke. 

Many thanks for you help with this matter. 

Autumn Term 

2019 

Football Teams 
Both the year 5 and the year 6 

football teams played brilliantly 
in the 2nd round of matches last 
week at Ormskirk High School.  
The year 6 team finished in a  

creditable 2nd place  
overall ,winning 5 and losing 1 of 

its matches.  A great effort. 
Well done to all the children and 

parents who came to support. 

 


